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October 3, 2020

Facility Mitigation Plan for Guam Onnuri Church

In compliance with the Governor’s executive order and with the purpose of preserving the health and
safety of our congregation and the island of Guam at large, Guam Onnuri Church plans to open our
worship facility for indoor services on October 11, 2020 under strict adherence to the COVID-19
mitigation measures to limit the spread of the virus.

Our facility will operate under strict adherence to the following protocols:

Our worship facility will operate at no greater than 25% capacity or 85 people. The total
capacity of our church facility is 350 people.

Two worship services will be held on Sunday morning at 9 AM and 11 AM to accommodate
the 25% capacity requirement.

Worship services will also be held from Tuesday to Friday at 5:20 AM, Saturday morning at 6
AM, and Wednesday evening at 7:30 PM.

Congregational singing will be led by one singer and one instrumentalist.
Family members from the same household will be allowed to sit together in groups of five (5)
individuals or less. Different household units will be seated 6 feet apart to allow for social

distancing.

Frequently touched surfaces such as doorknobs and handles, chairs, toilet and sink will be
sanitized with alcohol before and after each service.

There will be a temperature check and hand sanitizing on arrival at the front entrance. Anyone
with temperature greater than 99.5 F will be prohibited from entering the premises.

Face masks will be required at all times.
Hand sanitizers will be placed at the entrance of the worship hall for easy access.

All members will be prohibited from gathering or socializing after worship services.




On NUYI Guam Onnuri Vision Church

P.O. Box 7298 Tamuning Guam 96931 USA Tel : 671-734-8522 Fax: 671-734-8555

- A written log will be recorded for all participating members, including their name, date and
time of visit, phone and/or email. This record will be maintained for a period of 30 days and be
readily available to DPHSS upon request.

Thank you for taking the time to review our facility mitigation plan. Our goal is to reopen our worship
facility safely and responsibly to mitigate future outbreaks of the virus. We look forward to hearing
from you soon.

Sincerely,
Hyung Chul Kim,

Senior Pastor of Guam Onnuri Church

671) 988-1901 / hckim1013@gmail.com




